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Feasibility Study for
Development of Town
Properties Proposed

The Town of Bradford faces two major is-
sues in the immediate future. First, is how
to direct growth in ways that will preserve
the character of the Town and contribute
to a better quality of life for the residents?
Second, is how to enhance the tax base so
as to moderate the levels and growth of the
property tax rate! We now have an oppor-
tunity to obtain the technical information
that will allow us to determine the most
appropriate development of town-owned
property.

Over the past five years, a number of
public meetings have been held under the
auspices of the Bradford Economic Oppor-
tunities Committee (BEOC) to obtain
input from citizens about desirable future
projects. A “Plan New Hampshire” exer-
cise was particularly useful in identifying
ways in which the existing village area can
be enhanced to maintain a central focus
of activity on Main Street and preserve the
traditional small-town character which
has not yet been smothered by unplanned
sprawl which has plagued much of the
Southern part of the State in recent years.
In recent months there has been discus-
sion around the State about ways to
achieve “smart growth” that provides ser-
vices, maintains quality of life, preserves
the environment, and avoids the destruc-
tive aspects of sprawl.

We have a Master Plan and a Planning
Board to oversee development in accor-
dance with the Plan. However, the work
of the Board is in response to the propos-
als arising from private developers and it
is obvious that Bradford is coming under
increasing pressure for development. The
tools for directing and influencing devel-
opment are fairly limited.

In the previous public meetings, it was
pointed out that the Town owns a num-
ber of parcels of land that are strategically
located. These include the Brown-
Shattuck Field (approx. 4.5 acres); the
former Naughton property (approx. 25
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Uncle!

School District
Forum Feb. 25

Bradford and Newbury voters are urged to
attend an informational meeting regard-
ing Kearsarge Regional School District
warrant articles to be voted on at the polls
on March 11, 2003. This is an opportunity
for all to ask questions and make com-
ments on these articles.

KRSD panel members will include
Bradford and Newbury School Board
members Mark Fairbank and Dean
Bensley plus Superintendent Tom
Brennan. This forum will begin at 7:00pm
on Tuesday, February 25 at the Bradford
Area Community Center.

The Bradford Business Association and
the BACC are sponsoring this forum as a
public service.

For our out-of-state readers, this shot of one
Bradford thermometer on January 28 pretty
much tells the weather story for the month.

Planning Board Proposes

Zoning Ordinance Amendments

The Bradford Planning Board has proposed three Zoning Warrant Articles for the March
Town Ballot.

The first would amend Atticle III. E, Off-street Parking. The initial paragraph has
been amplified to clearly indicate that all modifications to site plans or the addition of
structures by a business must have adequate parking assigned and must be off of the streets.
The minimum requirements following this initial paragraph remain the same with a new
item added as IILE.6. This item spells out how two or more businesses may have a joint
parking lot as long as the parking lot will meet the needs of all businesses involved. For
instance, if one business normally operates during the day and a second business oper-
ates in the evening and both require 15 parking spaces, a single parking lot shared by
the two may suffice. This must be presented to the Planning Board, with a Site Plan
Review and ample arguments to support this request, by all businesses involved.

The second proposed article would make two changes to Article VI, which addresses
signage. The first part adds one word to Article VI.A.1, that being “External”. This one
word addition will mean that all signs erected in Bradford will have to have “External
Continuous [llumination”. All current signs would be grandfathered and allowed as they
now stand. Any new signs would not be able to have Internal Illumination, Neon, or
any other type of blinking lighting except lights that shine on the sign constantly.

The second proposed amendment also adds a new section for the Residential Busi-
ness District (VI.B.1) that spells out the limits on signage for multiple businesses oper-
ating out of the same location (operating space). The intent here is to ensure that Bradford
does not have 32 square foot signs all over this district for each add-on business. Here

ZONING Continued on page 7
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HENNIKER VETERINARY
HospriTAL
PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION
Small Animal & Equine Practice

Alyssa J. Brust D.V.M.
Robert A. Brust D.V.M.

Jill R. Patronagio D.V.M
24 Hour %
Emergency Service

House Calls Available

Henniker,
New Hampshire

603-428-3441

From the Rescue Squad

We hope you have a moment to take a look at the following “Helpful Hints.” Each hint
has its place in assisting the Rescue Squad members and the ambulance to arrive as quickly
as possible. You cannot assume that the EMT that came on a previous call will be avail-
able when you dial 911. There are a growing number of folks on the squad and some
may not be familiar with your circumstances.

- Have your house number on your house and mailbox. Additionally, your last name
posted on the mailbox or in sign form will assure us not pulling into your neighbor’s
driveway.

- If you are on with a 911 dispatcher and think there might be a problem for us
locating you, send someone who is not helping stabilize the patient to signal us into
the property.

- If multiple properties use a common driveway, be certain that each intersection
is clearly marked with name and number.

- If it is dark outside, please put on all your exterior lights.

- Secure all pets. The most placid dog can turn out to be a problem as the activity
level increases with each arriving EMT and the ambulance. Additionally, a pet can
easily slip out of the house and not be noticed.

- Keep a list of medications that each household member is on, and if possible,
when each medication is normally taken in the day.

- When speaking to the 911 dispatcher, give them as much information as you can
if your address or location is unusual. Please give current day address information.
Giving “rural route” notations or other designations that may have been familiar years
ago can be confusing.

As we will mention each month, if you are interested in becoming involved with the
Rescue Squad, please call Jim Powell (Captain) at 938-2228. Or, if you see one of our
members about town, feel free to strike up a conversation. Each of us would be more
than happy to answer any questions you may have.

The Rescue Squad would like to thank all who donated during our recent fund drive.
We are solely supported by donations and greatly appreciate folks’ generosity.

The Rescue Squad picked up a red plaid blanket on one of our recent calls and can-
not recall where. If the blanket is yours, give us a ring, 938-2228.

—Deborah Bede & Stephen Manley

.Bowie’s Market LLC

126 East Main Street, Bradford, NH
938-5533 « Fax 958-2609

7/\( OPEN 7 DAYS
Mon -Thu. 5:30am-8:30pm, Fri. ‘@ Sat. 5:30am-9:00pm, Sundays 6:00am-8:00pm

DON'T FORGET YOUR SWEETHEART!

We have
¥ Valentine's Cards ‘® Kids Valentines v s
¥ Mixed Bouquets, Carnations ‘@ Roses

¥ Valentine Cookies

Credit ‘®@ Debit Cards + WIC « Food Stamps Accepted
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Beekeeping Town Clerk & Tax MTC Appliance Repair

Classes Offered

The Kearsarge Beekeepers Association will
be conducting a Beekeeping class for all new
interested individuals. Bee School starts
March 1 from 6:00-8:00pm at Sugar River
Savings Bank on Main St in Newport. There
will be seven sessions on the different top-
ics including Introduction, Bee Equipment,
Wintering, Requeening, etc., with a live
hiving at the last meeting. Participants will
build a hive that will be raffled off at the last
meeting. The cost is $30 per family, which
includes membership to KBA, a Beekeep-
ing for Dummies book ($20 value), and re-
freshments. Contact Karen Booker, 44 Pros-
pect St. Contoocook, NH 03229, 746-3656
or pottedplant@juno.com for more informa-
tion.

Robin Gray Joins BACC

Governance Board

The Sutton Board of Selectmen has ap-
pointed resident Robin Gray to the
Bradford Area Community Center’s Gov-
ernance Board. The Governance Board of
the BACC sent letters to neighboring
towns asking for representation on the
Board and Sutton has responded. The
Board is trying to make itself more repre-
sentative of the people it serves. The
Board welcomes Robin who will be re-
sponsible for public relations and volun-
teers for the Center.

Robin has been a resident of Sutton for
almost three years. Robin’s interests are in
the area of woodworking, bird watching
and model building. Prior to moving to
New Hampshire, Robin has been involved
in civic clubs while living in Texas for
twenty years. Robin is originally from
Widnes, England.

Collector’s Office News

Tax delinquency letters have been sent
out. If you find an error or have a question,
please do not hesitate to call the office at
938-2094. The lien notices will be going
out about mid-month. The lien will go
into effect on April 1, 2003.

The office will be closed on Monday,
February 17 for the holiday.

HOURS:

Monday: Noon-7:00pm

Tuesday: 7:00-11:30am, 12:30-5:00pm
Friday: 8:00am—12:00noon, 1:00-5:00pm

TELEPHONE: 938-2288, 938-2094

Voter Registration
March 1

The Supervisors of the Checklist will be
in session at the Town Hall on Saturday,
March 1 from 11:00am — noon. Elections
and school district ballot voting will take
place on Tuesday, March 11 at Town Hall.
Polls will be open from 8:00am — 7:00pm.

AUTHORIZED SERVICE
OF ALL MAJOR BRANDS
Boscawen, NH
7534446 / 248-3654—PAGER
Email:mtc@totalnetnh.net

BRADFORD

G

This 3 bedroom home in Bradford
has a beautiful setting on the edge of
the West Branch Brook, 2 Car ga-
rage with glassed in breezway with
wood stove. Great starter home or va-
cation home.

CORRECTED PRICE.......$146,500

TEWART)
AGENCY

Main Street, Bradford
938-2255 or 938-2256

Police Log for
December 2002

Accidents 17

Alarms 4

Animal complaints 7
Assist other agencies 13
Burglary 2

Disturbance calls 4
Property checks 10
Traffic stops 227
Miscellaneous calls 5

2 \(7 (

$§083>
FUELS

24 HOUR SELF SERVICE
GASOLINE & DIESEL PUMPS

Serving the area’s heating needs for more than 51 years
FUEL OILS & LP GAS / COMPLETE HEATING SERVICE

Route 114, Bradford « Hall Ave., Henniker . . . 428-3333

938-5335

‘DODGE’S

GENERAL STORE

Premium

Delicatessen Products

Sandwiches made to order,
or call in ahead!

Deli Irems Available by the pound
Sliced to Your Specifications

OPEN EVERY DAY 8am-9pm
102 E. Main Street, Bradford

938-2258
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CRICENTI

Quality - Service - Integrity \

L% New London
526-6951

Fresh Meats
&
Produce
Fresh Fish
Fresh Deli Items

927-4973 x[ o Route 114
\ North Sutton

ALL & AWL REPAIR

Small Engine Sales & Service
Tractors » Harness & Tack Repair
Art, Kirk, Lynne & Kris Chadwick
Hours: Mon-Fri 7:30-5:00, Sat til 1:00

NEWBURY

Bright and comfortable cape with
three levels of living, family room in
lower level, three bedrooms, 1 ¥
baths, soapstone woodstove in living
room, newer appliances, tile and
poplar floors and a nice private set-
ting. Concord is about 35 minutes
away. $195,000

ELLIOT HANSEN ASSOCIATES
¢ A REAL ESTATE COMPANY ¢
603-763-9999

Letters

Keep In Touch With Your Representatives

Now that the new year and the new legislature have begun, we are writing to say a
sincere thank you for your votes, but more importantly, to encourage you to stay in touch
with us so that we can serve the communities of Bradford, Henniker, Hopkinton,
Newbury, Sutton, Warner, and Webster as promised. Should you have issues or con-
cerns or simply comments, please let us know. Our phone numbers are in the book and
those of us who have them, have listed our email addresses below. The New Hampshire
Legislature will be in session each Thursday beginning at 10:00am and most often we
will be at the State House doing committee work on Tuesdays and Wednesdays as well.
As you can see from the following committee assignments, we represent a variety of in-
terests. Please feel free to contact us so that we can pass on your thoughts about these or
other matters.

The Representatives to the New Hampshire State Legislature for District 34

Bradford, Henniker, Hopkinton, Newbury, Sutton, Warner and Webster

J. D. Colcord-Republican, jdcolcord@conknet.com—Education

David Currier-Republican, D_Currier@conknet.com—Legislative Administration

Barbara French-Democrat—Health, Human Services & Elderly Affairs

Christine Hamm-Democrat, hammchris@aol.com—Ways & Means

Richard Kennedy, Republican, stretchnh@aol.com—Criminal Justice; Election
Law

Derek Owen-Democrat, owen31@juno.com—Environment & Agriculture

NH Not “Crime Free”

The following letter to the editor, written by a former Bradford police officer, An-
drew S. Turgeon of Penacook, appeared in the Concord Monitor on January 16th:

“I felt compelled to touch on just one section of Katy Burns’ column on Chan-
nel 9. Everyone has a right to their own opinions, political or otherwise, and I could
care less about her personal beef with WMUR. I would, however, love to know
what color the sky is in Ms. Burns’ world. Her statement that “Crime is not a sig-
nificant problem here” and that crime is “almost non-existent” is based on naivete
and a lack of knowledge. Ms. Burns, shall we think back to when Officer Jeremy
Charron was killed in “crime-free” Epsom? How about when State Troopers Leslie
Lord and Scott Phillips were killed in “crime-free” Colebrook? What about State
Trooper James Noyes, who was killed at a SWAT call in “crime-free” Gilford? These
brave men are only four of the 35 police officers from across the state who have
made the ultimate sacrifice. Thousands of dedicated police officers in this state,
myself included, go to work every day and worry about not returning. The fact is,
crime DOES exist in this state. We, unlike you, see it firsthand. Domestic vio-
lence, child sexual abuse, drug offenses, rape, and gun violence are real, even in
the nice town of Bow, where you reside. Your article was obviously not intended
to disrespect law enforcement. Just know that the reason you don’t see crime first-
hand is because we see it for you. Unfortunately, more of us (police officers) will
die protecting this “crime-free” state.”

[ will add that 75% of violent crime occurs in communities of less than 10,000 popu-
lation, and 81% of assaults and homicides of police officers occur in communities of less
than 10,000 population according to FBI statistics. Please support the police in your
community, whether it is Bradford, Sutton, Warner, or elsewhere.

Jim Kirby, Bradford Chief of Police
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c Bradfor.d I\é;wblznl']y Beef Stew Supper ﬁlntiqw and Artist Tree
ommunity Workshop The South Newbury Union Church is )

“Antiques Roadshow,” local style will be planning a Beef Stew S}.Lpper o Februa?y Going Out of

coming to the Bradford-Newbury Work- 8, from 5:00-7:00pm in the Friendship g

shop on Thursday, February 13 when  House. The Friendship House islocated at Business

Elinor Harris and Lyn Long will offer tshe :ﬁ“}i}e" 0{)8““0“&3‘.“1}\1/ illz._ge Roads in Everything in the

hei ssils of objects, old and aldét. outh Newbury and is handicap acces- .

f)rgtxrg;!::pi? ‘Es Tnin?bt];:. tsT}?is izr;lv?ay:l;l sible. The supper features home made des- A store will be 50% off

fun and enlightening program with vari-  S€Tts and costs $6 for adults, $3 for chil- 9 Feb.1st thru Feb. 8

ety each time; so look through those in-  drenages 6 to 11, and children 5 years old And don't forget our

teresting whatnots, picked up or passed and under eat for free. For more informa- g

down, and bring a couple to share with  tion call Cathy at 938-2851. FINAL YARD SALE

the group. If there’s a story behind them, —Gail Bostic Saturday, February 15

bring that also. The group meets at 9:00am-3:00pm

11:00am in the Friendship House in

South Newbury. Bring a bag lunch. The Open Wednes'day-Sunday 10-5

hospitality committee will provide des- 124 E‘aSt Main St - 938-5045

sert and beverage. The program will com- (Behind Bowie's Market)

mence at 12:30pm.

Library Lantern by Meg Fearnley

The Farmer's Almanac is pre-
dicting a “major blizzard” the
second week of February. I rec-
ommend that you come on into the Li-
brary and bring home a stack of books, vid-
eos, audiobooks and magazines to see you
through. There is no limit to how many
items you can check out.
Here’s a sample of the new books added
to your library last month.
For adults:
The Decorated Page by Gwen Diehn
Michelangelo and the Pope’s Ceiling by Ross
King
Greenback by Jason Goodwin
From the Land of Green Ghosts by Pascal
Khoo Thwe
Bush at War by Bob Woodward
Hotspur by Rita Mae Brown

For children:

Secrets of Sound by April Pulley
Sayre

So, You Want to be an Inventor?
By Judith St.George

Francis the Scaredy Cat by Ed
Boxall

LIBRARY HOURS:

Monday, 9:30am-8:00pm
Wednesday, 9:30am-5:00pm
Saturday, 9:30am-1:30pm

StoryTime Wednesdays 10:30
Telephone: 938-5562
email: brownml@conknet.com

Carpet 4 Vinyl 4 Ceramic Tile ¢ Hardwood € Area Rugs

P e

@*/V

NEW LONDON4 FLOORCRAFT

“lreatiue b Ritchens

Carl & Gail Olson
Route 11, Wilmot

526-2600
800-870-4646

WY VYW NN
Breezy, Hill
Self Storage

QMB JNow Open!
Call 938-5826

(74 ‘

o,

L" Ly
& Restaurant I

11 West Main Street, Bradford, NH
03221

“Bed and Breakfast Accommodations”

Casual Gourmet Dining
5:30 to 9:00 p.m.

Valentine’s Day
“Dinner at the Inn

‘Reservations required

938-5553

(Closed Mondays and Tuesdays)
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BWC Update

There will be no executive meeting this
month. The general membership meeting
will be February 18, 11:30am at the First
Baptist Church. The program will be
“Town Reports” with a potluck luncheon.
Everyone is asked to bring a dish to share.

—Barbara Vannata, President

CountrySpmt

RESTAURANT & TAVERN

——E R ) ———

“In the only Henniker on earth ~
Jc1 Routes 202, 9 & 114 Henmker NH 03242

428-7007

NEW WINTER HOURS
CLOSED TUESDAYS

Sun & Mon, Wed. &Thurs
11lam-9pm

Friday & Saturday 11am-10pm

Bradford Contemporary Ranch
$255,000

This home on 1.9 acres includes
deeded access to Lake Massasecum.
The floorplan, finished basement &
any quality features make this a must
see year-round property! A second
lot is available as well; please call for
details.

Ann C. Hallahan Real Estate

Route 103 / At Covered Bridge, Bradford
938-2020 Web page: heartofsunapee.com
E-Mail: coveredbridge @conknet.com

Cabin Fever Reliever February 15

Kearsarge Area Preschool parents are planning an afternoon of outdoor winter fun for
families. The event will be held at Webb's Field at the intersection of South Road, Pleas-
ant View Road, and Newell Road in Newbury. Webb'’s Field is also accessible by snow-
mobile on Primary Trail 390. Ride in, ski in, or drive in for food, drink, ice skating,
cross country skiing, snowmobile rides, and a bonfire. A scavenger hunt begins at 1:30pm,
a cross country ski race at 2:30pm, and fireworks at 5:30pm. There will be contests, races,
a raffle, and fun for all ages. A donation is requested for admission and a fee will be

charged for races and snowmobile rides. All proceeds will benefit the Kearsarge Area
Preschool.

Armchair Travel for Seniors

Milton and Jan Brennan will present a travelogue of colored slides from one of their many
over-seas tours at the Senior Council meeting on Saturday, February 8 at 1:00pm at the
Bradford Area Community Center.

The public is invited to attend and new members are warmly received. There is no
membership fee, just a small donation each meeting toward refreshments.

At the January Senior Council meeting, members elected the following officers for
year 2003: President, Genie Polm; Secretary, Ethel Bagley; Treasurer, Marcelle
Richard; Refreshments, Marion & Vern Hall; and Publicity, Phyllis & Dick Whall.
Following a short Business Meeting, members enjoyed a lively session of Bingo-playing
followed by a wide variety of desserts & beverages.

Meetings take place at the Bradford Area Community Center on the second Satur-
day of each month from 1:00-3:00pm.

Soo-Nipi Audubon February Programs

On Friday, February 14, at 7:30pm, the Soo-Nipi Audubon Chapter will present a slide
program entitled, “Finches to Fritillaries,” at St. Andrews Episcopal Church on Gould
Road in New London. Naturalist, author, and photographer Bryan Pfeiffer will reveal
the joys of watching these glittering, fluttering insects and note their courtship and re-
production behavior. This program is open to the public and refreshments will be served.
For more information please call Ruth White at 763—4893.

Peter Newbern will lead the annual birding trip to “Cape Ann,” Gloucester-Rockport,
Massachusetts on Saturday, February 15, to look for over-wintering shore and water birds.
Participants should meet at the Warner Park and Ride, Exit 9, I-89 at 8:00am. Bring
lunch, beverage, binoculars and a scope if you have one. Be sure to dress warmly for the
chilly conditions found along the seacoast this time of year. Inclement weather auto-
matically cancels the trip. For details call Newbern at 763-4308.

—Phyllis H. Curtiss

/

/ Martin Energy
i COAL * %

Ask about our new & used stoves
Hand Fired Heating Units

938-5531

9\?-23 15 40,000 BOOKS

Books by the Lake

Buying & Selling
Quality Used Books in Most Fields

RAD HAMPSHIRE Route 114 at Lake Massasecum
B FORD NEW Wed-Sun 10:00-5:30
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STUDY Continued from page 1

acres) which is under planning for recreational use as the “Bradford Green;” the Marshall
property adjacent to the Green and fronting on Main Street (approx. 4 acres); the Li-
brary on Main Street; The Town Hall on Main Street; the Bradford area Community
Center on Main Street; the property adjacent to and including the transfer station (approx.
45 acres) fronting on Routes 103 and 114; approximately 4 acres at the corner of Jones
Road and Rt. 114; and the Town Forests. While various services and town functions are
provided by these properties, they are not part of the tax base and some parcels appear to
be underutilized.

In recent years the Library has been expanded and the Community Center has been
created. Both are well utilized and are attractive elements of the Main Street district.

We have obtained grants from the Department of Environmental Services and from the

McCabe Foundation for environmental assessment of the Naughton property, for plans
to link the Community Center with that property, and services of Pellettieri Associates
Inc., professional landscape architects, have been donated to begin the process of plan-
ning for use of that property for recreational purposes. No decisions have been made
whether the Marshall property will be part of the recreational complex or whether it
should be developed separately for commercial use which will generate tax revenue.

If the Green meets the recreational needs of the Town, the Brown Shattuck field could
be developed for Senior Housing. That is, of course, subject to relocation of the Town Sheds,
environmental surveys, and an appropriate plan for development. Such development would
generate tax revenue for the Town, would provide badly needed services, and would gen-
erate additional activity linked with the village area and the Community Center.

The 45-acre Transfer Station parcel may have the greatest potential for meeting the
Town's objectives. It is well situated at the junction of the two highways and the upper
portion has extraordinary views of Mt. Sunapee. The Director of the Capital Regional
Development Council, Mr. Neil Cannon, has visited the site on several occasions with
members of the BCC and BEOC and has suggested that it could be very desirable for
uses including cluster seasonal condominiums and light commercial uses. There are
obvious questions about whether development of this site will require relocation of the
transfer station and town sheds. A well-reasoned plan for the parcel will include addressing
these issues on the basis of facts.

However, at the present time, various suggestions have been floated and debated, but
the fact is that there is no sound information available on which to base proposals. The
property has not been surveyed, there is no information about soil types and the physical
potential for providing water and sewerage services. Furthermore, there is need for pro-
fessional assessment of the likely economic activities that could be attracted to the site.
Information is also needed about potential sources of funding for development activi-
ties. In the absence of such information, no basis for making rational decisions about
the future use of the property exists.

Mr. Cannon has proposed that the CRDC conduct a set of feasibility studies to meet
the information requirements. He has outlined a scope of work for studies that include:

Surveying the property

Preliminary environmental assessment including gradients and soil types
Economic studies of potential demand for such property

Preliminary site plan

Identification of funding mechanisms.

An appropriate way to fund the studies is for CRDC to use $45,500 from the Bradford
Revolving Loan Fund. The Fund Committee has discussed the proposals with the BCC
and BEOC and has recommended funding of the studies. In their December 18 meeting,
the Selectmen were reluctant to endorse this proposal and asked for the issue to be taken
to Town Meeting. As a result of this delay, the CRDC has temporarily withdrawn the
proposal and will meet in January with the BRLP and Selectmen to clarify understand-
ing of the proposal.

—John Harris
P :
J‘i ugo’s Electric, Inc. v e e T
Licensed & Insured ¢ Site Assessments
Land Planning
RESIDENTIAL » COMMERCIAL Permitting
938-5573 ;
3191 State Rte 114, Bradford R;)SISSPZRZ';“SC. STEB I‘?Sllgée{n

ZONING Continued from page 1

are examples of what is acceptable and
not: At the Post Office building there are
four actual “operating spaces;” the Post
Office, Laundromat, Lannie’s, and an
open space. With this modification, each
of those “spaces” can have its own 32 sq ft
sign mounted to the building. They are
independent operating spaces. However,
if Lannie added bicycle sales to her salon,
both businesses may be indicated on a
single 32 sq ft building mounted sign. Be-
cause they are both in the same space, and
we do not wish to have too many signs, she
is limited to 32 sq ft for all business con-
ducted in her space.

The third proposed amendment is to
Article II1.D.6: Minimum setbacks and
Height regulations. This proposal allows
a special exception, rather than having to
go through a variance, to allow the con-
struction of a tool or storage shed to be as
close as eight (8) feet from either the rear
or side property line. The shed may be up
to 10 by 12 feet and may not exceed 12
feet peak to floor. This article is intended
to ease the process for homeowners wish-
ing to put up a small shed.

At the time of this writing, we have
had one Public Hearing (Jan 14) and are
in the process of conducting a second on
Jan 28, 2003. I will update anything that
changes from this hearing in the next
month.

I know some may wish to limit addi-
tional zoning, and others wish for a num-
ber of restrictions to keep development
out. My expectation is that Bradford is
going to grow, faster that most wish, and
there is no legal way to halt this growth.
Our only option is to ensure that we grow
thoughtfully, limiting the strains on our
infrastructure, schools, roads, etc, An in-
dividual has an inherent right to do what-
ever they want with their property and a
community has the ability to limit the
type of development by area, with the
Planning and Zoning boards being the
executors of the Zoning plan, as voted in
by the majority of the residents. Your in-
terests cannot be considered if you don’t
participate either as a member of the
boards or at a Public Hearing. Both boards
are always looking for members, either as
filled by ballot or as “Alternates”. Alter-
nates can learn how the boards operate
and may provide additional input on ap-
plications before the boards. Come out,
get involved, or at least make sure that
your interests are represented during pub-
lic forums.

Bob Foor, Planning Board Chair
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From the “secret” recipe files of

Chef Jim Horigan
Thistle & Shamrock Inn

SAUSACGCE, LEEKS & POTATOES
A One Pot Dinner For Four

This is simple, and great for COLD
winter nights with friends and
neighbors.

4 Tbsp. butter

2 med. leeks, split, rinsed, and
sliced

1 lg. onion, coarsely chopped

3 or 4 potatoes, peeled and
cut into 1" dice

2 tsp. whole thyme

salt & fresh black pepper

3-4 cups chicken broth

8 sausages (knockwurst,
bratwurst or kielbasa)

Fresh chopped parsley

Sautee the onions and leeks in but-
ter, add the potatoes and spices,
cover and simmer 30 minutes.

Add the sausages and simmer an
additional 15 - 20 minutes.

Serve in big bowls garnished
with the parsley.

Enjoy!

(If anyone has a question about, or
problem with, any of my recipes,
please feel free to call the Inn for
assistance. —JRH)

/

[

' pumonT's
BARBER SHOP
Wednesdays 8:00-6:00

Main St. Denis Dumont, Owner

Church News

From Lynne E. Hubley

Beginner’s Bible Study: Beginning Wednesday mornings February 5 from 9:30-10:30am,
there will be a bible study for people interested in learning the basics about the bible as
well as looking at some specific passages. Childcare is available.

Spaghetti Dinner: The American Baptist Women’s Ministry is hosting a spaghetti din-
ner on Saturday, February 8 from 5:30-6:30pm. They will be serving spaghetti, meat-
balls, tossed salad, garlic bread, and homemade pies. The cost is $6.00 for adults, $4.50
for children 12 and under, and the meal is free for children 3 and under.

Fiske House Renovation Workday: On Saturday, February 8, beginning at 9:00am,
several of the men in the church will be putting in the new floor in the extension of the
Fiske House.

Youth Group: Grades 5-8 will meet at the church on Wednesday, February 12 from
6:30-8:00pm to watch the movie “You are Special” by Max Lucado. After the movie,
we will have a discussion about God’s unconditional love and how we can show it to
others. There will also be a game of Pictionary and “love letters” will be written to shut-
ins telling them how special they are.

On Wednesday, February 26 from 6:30-8:00pm, youth will meet at the church and en-
joy a game of “What’s My Line?” We will have guest appearances from people who have
some unique vocations and enjoy a discussion on the different career opportunities avail-
able and how to use our “God-given gifts” to serve others.

Food Pantry: The pantry will be open on Wednesday, February 19, from 6:00-7:00pm.
Food can also be obtained by calling the church office at 938-5313.

Winter Wonderland Gathering: On Sunday, February 23 beginning at 1:00pm, the
church family is invited to the home of Judy and Tom Marshall for an afternoon of
snowshoeing, skiing, and snowmobile rides. There will also be games of Scrabble, Crib-
bage, etc for the indoor enthusiasts. This is a great opportunity to help fight the winter
blues.

Men’s Sunday: On Sunday, February 23, at 10:00am, the men in our church will lead
the entire worship service. This is always an inspiring service. Perley Strout will be giv-
ing the message.

PIZZA CHEF

LUNCH SPECIALS ~ SUBS ~ PASTA ~ SALADS
/\/ ITALIAN DINNERS ~ CALZONES

- “Delicious Pizza”

= * Many New ltems * Ice Cream « Beer & Wines

DINE IN OR CALL AHEAD
For Take out service BT EPA Y

Lunch & Dinner
Open 7 Days 10to 9
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Then...

by Milly Kittredge

Just getting warmed up—Frank Fortune and Mike Colby's square dance band with Frank calling, Nellie Blake at the piano,
Mike with the fiddle, George Rounds on banjo, Luther Fairbanks on drums, and Bob Messer on sax. The band started soon
after World War II. Frank converted the barn at the top of Cochran Hill, said to be insulated with hay, which burned with
a hot flame in the early 60s. Renovating the barn on Fairgrounds Road, Frank and the Band again had barn dances for
another decade. Frank appeared at square dance centers throughout New England. He died in 1976.

—Photo from the Messer Collection

APPLESEED RESTAURANT
A /D\Lq/ We will be CLOSED

. ‘ February 2 |-March 3
FRIENDS CATHER® Reopening Tuesday, March 4

Tuesday—Saturday 5:00-9:00pm, Sunday 9:00am-noon, 5:00-9:00pm
Route 103, Bradford, NH * Member, Bradford Business Association * 938—2100

v TOP LINE
Complete Chimney Service

Rebuilding * Flashing ¢ Cleaning
Stainless Liners * Masonry
Quality and Clean Work
Yrs. Experience
References Available
Reasonable Rates * Fully Insured

(603) 763-7385

Todd Longley
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January Selectmen’s Meetings

JANUARY 7, 2003

Ken Anderson, Transfer Station Manager,
discussed the investigations he’s made into
the trucking and contracting of disposal of
the paper and cardboard program. He is
continuing discussion with Northeast Re-
source Recovery which would include
trucking and storage trailer on site. He has
also looked into the charge for refrigera-
tors, air conditioners, and propane tanks.
He plans more meetings to round out the
information he has. The Selectmen told
him to do his comparisons, go with what-
ever he finds is best for the Town and ad-
vise them.

Mr. Kelley, who resides in back of the
Town Hall, appeared before the Select-
men to relate the problems during the last
storm when the snow from the Town Hall
parking lot was plowed so high it fell into
the length of his driveway. He had prob-
lems getting the correct Town agencies to
respond for two days. The Selectmen said
the problem was indeed a danger, and
wouldn’t happen again.

There were other complaints of the
road conditions after the series of storms,
but no formal written comments, nor ap-
pearances.

Ms. Hasey requests that both ends of
Dunfield Road be marked on maps, since
she is concerned that emergency crews
might enter only one end of the road and
not be aware of the other end. Dunfield
Road is partly class VI and has no passable
middle. It was decided that the end from
County road becomes West Dunfield
Road and the end on Rowe Mountain
Road becomes East Dunfield Road.

Carhartt
39 Annual
CARHARTT PANT Contest

FEBRUARY ONLY
Bring in your old,
worn Carhartt pants.
Most worn and loved
pair wins a new pair
of Carhartt pants.
Runner-ups get 10%
off a new pair.

Merrimack ¢
Farm & Country Store
Main Street, Bradford - (603) 938-2211

Cheney Hill road has been sloped and
the intersection will be tackled in the
spring. The Planning Board should be
notified the current work that has been
completed by Mr. Stebbins on Cheney
Hill Road has been done to the
Selectmen’s satisfaction.

Warrant articles, including monies
from the revolving loan fund for a sur-
vey of the 25+ acres around the transfer
site and a preschool warrant for more
town funds and continued free rental of
the Community Center will come in.
The Preschool would like to renew their
contract in March. John Harris will
write the warrant for the transfer site
survey.

A letter from Chief Kirby was received
recommending the young people dances
be cancelled because of the unruly actions
and the damage to the Town Hall, as well
as lack of access to a phone for emergen-
cies. The Parks and Recreation Depart-
ment have cancelled the dances.

A snow blower has been purchased by
the Fire Department.

The code enforcement officer has
signed two conditional occupancy per-
mits.

Selectmen reviewed changes in the
budget. Noted bridge maintenance on
Davis road must be done this year and four
loads of salt have been used so far this sea-

son.

JANUARY 21, 2003

Chris Frey, representing the BEOC, spoke
about the warrant article to transfer the con-
tinuing appropriation account of $15,000

from last years’' article 27 (Naughton/
Marshall property) to a Capital Reserve
Fund for enhancement toward a park with
the Selectmen as agents to expend. He also
explained the article for Fire Department
equipment, building improvements, capital
reserves for roofing, and scrubbers. Operat-
ing budget for lease purchases has been
dropped and the Department is hoping to
keep the budget at an even keel.

Arnold Anderson, Road Agent,
showed the Selectmen the new loader
specs. for the warrant article. There was
extended debate on optional equipment,
service charges, etc. A section of Center
Road (covered bridge to Jones Rd.) will go
out for bid to be reground and a warrant
article for repairs on East Main Street will
be written up.

Central New Hampshire Regional
Planning Commission information of the
ten-year Transportation Improvement
Plan submission for repairs of route 114
from Bradford north was discussed. One of
the Town representatives to CNHRPC,
Bill Glennie, will follow up. He received
an extension for submission and will work
on getting estimates for the paperwork,
including any local share, which the Se-
lectmen felt was State highway and the
local share would be zero.

The Police Department reported that
of the several outstanding dog licenses,
one remains to be resolved and the report
will be forwarded to the Tax Collector.

One intent to cut was signed.

—Excerpted from the public minutes.
Complete minutes available at Town Hall.

Bradford Board of Selectmen

Bruce Edwards, Chairman
Peter Fenton
Dave Pickman
Cheryl Behr, Administrative Assistant

Office Hours:
Monday-Thursday, 8:00am-noon, 1:00-5:00pm
Friday, 8:00-noon

Telephone: 603-938-5900
Meetings 1st & 3rd Tuesdays, 5:00pm
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Real Estate Hints:

The Status of Housing

by Laura Hallahan

On more than one occasion I have used this space to express my con-
cern about the status of housing in New Hampshire. Though I make
a living by selling land and homes, I do worry about whether people
who have lived here for generations can afford to stay. I recently at-
tended a Public Policy Conference put on by the New Hampshire As-
sociation of Realtors and a speaker from the Central New Hampshire
Regional Planning Commission spoke on just this subject. While the
statistics she presented were taken from a coverage area of Allenstown
to Webster, the trends they show affect all regions of our state includ-
ing the Sunapee region. Here are the details:

There has been an increase of 15.9% of available single family units
since 1990, jumping from 19,554 to 22,662. The increase for multi-fam-
ily units is slightly lower at 10%, going from 11,635 to 12,797. Manu-
factured housing has seen a larger increase of 16.7%, increasing from
3,443 to 4,019.

So, if we have been building more housing, then we should be all
set, right? Well, the change in population of people moving into the
state is greater than the number of units available. The median single
family home purchase price in Merrimack County for new construc-
tion increased from $118,000 in 1990 to a staggering $201,217 in 2001.
The Sunapee region experienced a change in the average sales price
from $153,447 in 2001 to $231,900 in 2002. The factors that influence
the supply of housing include land availability and costs, regulatory
controls, material costs, credit risk, and builder capacity.

This problem not only affects homebuyers but renters as well. In fact,
statistics show that in 2000 the state would have needed 5,300 more
vacant rental units just to meet the national rental vacancy rate of 6.8%.
Rents, meanwhile, have soared from a low of $587 for a 2-bedroom
apartment in Merrimack County in 1992 to $868 for the same apart-
ment in 2002. On the list of the Top Ten Least Affordable Non-Metro
Areas, New Hampshire is number six, translating to a person in our state
needing to earn an hourly wage of $12.99 to be able to afford a 2-bed-
room apartment at fair market rent.

When demand is strong and exceeds supply, the cost of housing rises,
plain and simple. But what does that really mean? It means that a larger
percentage of income is going to pay for housing, there is more
homelessness, people leave the area, businesses suffer, and communi-
ties suffer. ith many towns trying to figure out how to limit growth and
new construction, the future does not hold much promise unless we work
together to find real solutions.

McPuter

Mike Pugliese—Owner/Technician
Located in the R.L. Dodge Building
102 E. Main St., Bradford, NH

mpugliese@conknet.com

(603) 938-2701

Guaranteed Computer Sales & Service
Repairs & Upgrades Our Specialty!

] THANK YOU
W

e want to say a special thank you
to everyone who remembered us
this holiday season: Oak Hill Riders
4-H, Nature's Essence 4-H, Rain-
bow Girls #17, Sutton Homestead-
ers, and anyone we may have
missed!

@ FOXCHASE
Assisted Living

Rt. 114, P.O. Box 620
South Sutton, NH 03273
(603) 938-5111

SAVE THE BRIDGE!

2003 issue. If you or someone you know is
interested in keeping this community resource
alive, please call 938-5029 or email
bradfordbridge@mcttelecom.com.

Lyn Betz will be retiring as editor after the June

Video Pursuit

Open 11 to 9 M-F
10-9 Sat/Sun
938-2111- FAX 938-2453

DVD rentals $3.00
All Old Movies only $1.00!!!

NEW RELEASES
+ EVERY WEEK!

“Escare from vour world;
watch a movie!”
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Caribbean Cruise Give-A-)

1 Buy any house w:th
Century 21 Red Coat Realty
as your BuyerlBroker
Or

| L:st your house wath
entury 21 Red Coat Realty

before March 31 2003

2. AT THE cmsme e

3. You receive a FREE
O e _ Carnival Cruise*! :
Sdaycmxseth Tax a;rfare&poﬁcharg%nomduded lnmdeoabin Cenam biadwumammayapp!y WStbebooaedmroughF{edComTravei

Hillsborough ‘Henniker Sunapee ~ Bennington

Slgn Up Today! 1-800-564-4036

COMMERCIAL
'l"m* AREA’ s #1 HOMESELLER™ 1996 + 1997 » 1998 « 1999 « 2000 » 2001

See all our listings at www.c2 I redcoar.com
TRource: NNEREM Reports DYOVQO * 13/31/2000
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In the Stillness of Winter

By Priscilla Parmenter

he reflected light of late afternoon appears frozen, trapped by steely grey
clouds in the stillness of this winter day. These are edged with a pale glinty
halo, backlit by the glow of a fading January sun, and creating fleeting long
shadows.
There is no wind, and at first listen, no sound beyond the crush and crunch
of snowshoes atop the drifts.
The tall proud evergreens are bent captive beneath their burdens of recent
snow, prisoners in the still winter landscape.
The water beneath the icy surface of the brook is reduced to a muffled gurgle
barely audible in the cold quiet air, suddenly interrupted by a lonely wood-
pecker working for his dinner.
A down feather, released from this activity, floats like a dancing apparition
and settles on the bed of white snow below, now a silent reminder of forest
life slowed to bare necessity.
On close examination, the whiteness of the deep snow is magically tinged
with hues of blue and grey caught in the stillness of the crystals.
The tracks around the deer beds give evidence of struggle against the depth
of the winter white. The dog seemingly swims through the trails ahead.
Moving into the almost orchard stand of Eastern witch hazel, the seed pods
clutch at your sweater. Amidst the drab and slate there is a tiny cluster of
golden yellow, a little starburst of brilliant flower overhead—a complete sur-
prise; an unexpected treat; a gift in the stillness of winter!

Custom Designed Jewelry

Spirit of New England.
Jim Papuga—Goldsmith

Ring in 14k yellow gold
with a ruby and heart shaped cutouts

‘Member of the League of NH Craftsmen
By Appointment Only » 938-2901

Obituary

NELsoN C. SPAULDING

HOPKINTON—Nelson C Spaulding, 90, a longtime former resident of Bradford, died
December 25, 2002 at the NH Odd Fellows Nursing Home in Concord.

He was born in East Washington on August 24, 1912, the son of Orie and Eva
(Mcllvaine) Spaulding, moving to Bradford in 1917. He was a graduate of Simonds High
School in Warner, Class of 1929.

He was a U.S. Army veteran of World War II. He served as a staff sergeant in En-
gland, France, Belgium, and Germany.

Mr. Spaulding was employed as a rural mail carrier at the Bradford Post Office for 28
years. He retired in 1977.

Ge was actuve ub severak organizations including St. Peter’s Lodge f&AM 31 in
Bradford for 50 years, the NH Grand Masonic LodgeF&AM, Manchester, and the Or-
der of the Eastern Star, Vesta and Silver Hill Chapter, Bradford. Mr. Spaulding was
awarded the General John Sullivan Medal from the NH Grand Masonic Lodge. He was
also a member of Purlingbeck Grange, East Washington, for 70 years.

Mr. Spaulding was a member of the Bradford Fire Department for 71 years, serving
as chief from 1950 to 1965. He also served as New Hampshire district deputy fire war-
den from 1941 to 1965. He was elected selectman in Bradford for two terms.

He was a member of the American Legion Post in Warner for 44 years and the
Contoocook Post for 11 years. An avid golfer, he was a member of the former Loch
Lyndon Golf Course in Bradford.

He had been a resident of Hopkinton since 1990.

Family members include his wife of 62 years, Esther (Cressy) Spaulding of Hopkinton;
a son, Peter Spaulding of Hopkinton; a daughter, Jan Jacques of Concord; four grand-
children and a great granddaughter; and several cousins.

Memorial donations may be made to the Merrimack County SPCA, 130 Washing-
ton Street, Penacook, NH 03303.

RED COAT REALTY

The Area’s #1 Homeseller
is poised to expand.
AGENTS needed in all of our offices.

We offer:
* Top Commissions
= Production Bonus

* Aggressive Advertising Support

* Full Administrative Support

* Training & Continueing Education
= Dedicated Floor Time

BROKERS
Why work for someone else?
Run Your Own Century 21 Office
¢ All Benefits Above
* 5% Commission Override
* Profit Sharing on all office production.

For a confidential interview, call

WWW.IAMNOW.NET
Basic 50 hrs $12/mo
BasicPlus 175 hrs $18/mo
Preferred 350 hrs $23/mo
Email/ Virus & Spam Filter
web Hosting, 4 Free Mail Boxes
Firewall Protected

 Nationwide Dial-Up Access Available
d SDSL available in 938 exchange

Starband Satellite certified

In shop PC Repair service
Now In Stock:

USR PCI V92 Modems $39.95
3Com 10/ 100 network cards $39.95
Norton Antivirus 2003 $49.95
Toll free access from: 428, 464, 478, 863,
865, 763, 495,938, 456, 927
IamNet, Inc.
107 E. Main St,
P.0. Box 780 Bradford, NH
in the Pizza Chef Building
603-938-2127
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Bradford Area Community Center
February Calendar

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 3
Massage with Pamela Monaghan, 10:30am

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 4

Fuel Assistance applications, 9:00am-
noon, call 456-2207 for appointment.

Brownies, 3:00—4:30pm

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 8
Senior Council, 1:00-3:00pm

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 10

Lake Sunapee VNA presents: “Cardiac
Care: keep your eye on the pump,”
12:30pm

Rainbow Girls, 5:00-7:30pm

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 11

Kearsarge Area Preschool parent’s meet-
ing, 7:00pm

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 12

Valentine’s Sleigh Ride at Punch Brook
Farm. Meet at Bradford Senior Center
10:15am to car pool to the 99 Restau-
rant in Tilton for lunch on our own.
Then to Punch Brook Farm in Franklin
for a sleigh ride, a bonfire, hot choco-
late and see the new baby lambs. Cost
is $9.00 per person. Payment deadline
is Wed. Feb. 5.

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 13
Brownies, 3:00—4:30pm
BACC Governance Board, 5:30-7:00pm

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 14
Bradford Community Corporation Meet-
ing, 7:00am

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 17
President’s Day Holiday. The Senior Cen-
ter is closed.

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 18

Meet at the Center to car pool to meet-
ing of Merrimack County Area Com-
mittee on Aging in Concord, 8:45am

Fuel Assistance applications, 9:00am—
noon, call 456-2207 for appointment.

Brownies, 3:00—4:30pm

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 20

Reiki with Peg Leighton, 10:30am

Personal Touch Home Health Care, Free
Blood Pressure and Foot Care,
11:00am-12:30pm

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 24
Rainbow Girls, 5:00-7:30pm

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25

Enrichment Series Program: 10:00am at
the Newbury Public Library. In col-
laboration with the Library, Dr.
Charles Kennedy will give a presenta-
tion on “Islam.” This program is free of
charge. Everyone in the community is
invited to participate.

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 27

BACC Governance Board Meeting, 5:30—
7:00pm

fice at 938-6228.

The Bradford Area Community Center is in need of custodial services. Any-
one over 55 and able, on a limited income, may be eligible to work under an
AARP Grant and would be paid for 20 hours a week. Any person wishing to
volunteer to help keep the Center clean would also be appreciated.

There is also a need for volunteers to work in the administrative office and
again, if over 55 and on a limited income, you may be eligible to work under
the AARP Grant in the same manner as the custodial position.

Anyone who wishes to volunteer to teach an interest class or teach an in-
terest class for pay are also encouraged to contact the Community Center of-

Ongoing Activities

Senior Craft Club, Mondays, 10:00am—
noon

Creative Writing Course, Mondays,
2:30-4:00pm

Bridge Group, Mondays and Thursdays,
1:30-4:00pm

Senior Luncheon, Mondays and Thurs-
days, noon

Yoga Class, Tuesdays, 6:00-7:00pm

Beginner’s Watercolor Class for Seniors,
Wednesdays, 9:30-11:00am

Yoga Class (Not Advanced), Wednes-
days, 9:30-11:00am. Call Fran 456-
3099 to register

Senior Line Dancing with Ann Austin,
Thursdays, 10:30am-noon

Weight Watchers, Thursdays, 5:00—
7:15pm

Computer Tutoring, Fridays, 10:00am in
the Senior Room (Other times by ar-
rangement; call Bev Leo 938-2996)

Program Information

For general information or to schedule
activities, call Director Jim Bibbo at 938—
6228. There is available time and space to
accommodate all age groups at the BACC.

For details or questions regarding Mealson
Wheels or CAP Senior Programs call CAP
Program Director, Sandi Bandieri at 938—
2104.

For After-school Youth Program informa-
tion call director Susan Cowan at 526—
6415 or 526-2389.

For Kearsarge Area Preschool information
call Sarah at 938-2624.
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: Vid Flying .
DsE e by Ann Eldridge

o i,

gk Flyw e
w‘&"; e cat, Miss Jane, knows about flying squirrels. She has been eating some of
those that winter in the walls of the house. My closest encounter occurred
when I was proposing to clean out what I had thought of as a birdhouse. Nose to
nose with an equally startled squirrel, I changed my assumption of occupancy and my plan. Miss Jane
knows more intimately certain aspects of squirrel behavior and physiology, but I have been reading.

I've read that flying squirrels are extremely common though we seldom see them due to their position on the
night shift of squirreldom. There may be two species of flying squirrels in town. Northern flying squirrels prefer
the conifers and southern flying squirrels take the mixed deciduous. Their ancestors probably arrived from Asia
across the Bering Sea land bridge on different schedules. The southern squirrel during the early Miocene, 20-25
million years ago, and the northern squirrel in the Pleistocene about 100,000 years ago. Although similar in ap-
pearance, their habits vary somewhat.

Six hundred words is not enough space to describe their large, night-vision eyes that are, like all rodents, set
far apart for broad field of vision. They have a better chance evading the owls and Miss Jane but poor depth
perception. Appearing to be grasped by indecision, they bob and weave nervously before leaping. They’re actu-
ally triangulating, trying to get multiple visual angles on the landing site. I regret that there is not enough room
to tell you that their eyes shine orange at night.

A single page can hardly include that their very long whiskers are charmingly called “vibrissae”. Or that they
carefully notch an acorn to fit their small mouths before carrying it aloft to a cache hole in a tree, there to pound
it in place with incisors, producing a sound that might carry fifty feet. Or that they roll their
babies into balls to transport them from nest to nest, which they do frequently. Or
that they have a large vocal repertoire. Or that northern flying squirrels grow fur on
the soles of their feet in winter. Or that, less territorial than other rodents, they ag-
gregate in numbers in house rafters and hollow trees in winter for communal warmth
and Olympic games.

However, perhaps this page could be spent describing how it happens that a
flying squirrel can glide so well.

All squirrels are fairly adept at falling out of trees unharmed. The principle is
simple—stick your arms, legs and tail out to provide as much surface area and con-
trol as possible and then hope for the best. Flying squirrels have taken this el-
ementary parachuting a good bit further and possess a singularly wonderful body ¢
part known as a patagium. This is the furry vestment that drapes from wrist to i1 lf
ankle on each side of the flying squirrel’s body. No mere flap of extra skin, the
patagium contains a complex arrangement of muscles. Thin, flat muscles lie within the gliding skin and serve to
control the direction of flight. Ropelike muscles along the outer edge hold the airfoil taut. Additional muscles
help stabilize the outstretched legs (They do not “flap their wings”). Yet another set of muscles holds the pat-
agium close to the squirrel’s sides so as not to impede them whilst scampering afoot.

An added feature is a cartilaginous rod which extends from the wrist in flight to further open

the leading edge of the gliding surface. At rest, it lies flat along the forearm. Imagine a sti-

letto knife that appears at the touch of a cufflink in some dreadful movie. With all this

_ specialized equipment in place, a flying squirrel glides silently through the night woods,

spiraling down or making right angle turns as necessary. The initial powerful leap is

usually followed by a short steep dive to gain velocity for glides of 20-60 feet on av-

erage. Glides of 150 feet are not unheard of and downslope distances of 300 feet have
been recorded.

Flying squirrels may pancake to the ground to forage on nuts, seeds, and insects or
abruptly swoop upwards at the end of a glide to land on another tree. The patagium
billows to reduce speed, the tail swings upwards, the landing gear thrusts forward. Scal-
ing this tree he may leap again, speeding through the night forest.

One final note, if there’s room: a mother flying squirrel lies balanced on forehead
and feet over her blind, naked offspring and spreads her furry patagium like a blanket
to keep them warm. Sounds delightful on this ten below night.

Flywe seureels
WINTER NG N A
TREE cAvrTY

Cominé In Fore A lnnoing -’ i
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MONDAY, FEBRUARY 3

Cemetery Commission, Town Hall,
10:00am
Library Trustees, BML, 7:00pm

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 4

Selectmen’s Meeting, Town Hall, 5:00pm

Zoning Board of Adjustments, only if an
agenda, Town Hall, 7:00pm

Bradford Fish & Game Club, Gillingham
Drive, 7:30pm

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 6

KRSD School Board, KRHS, 7:00pm
BEOC Meeting, 7:00-9:00pm

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 8

Senior Council Travelogue Slide Show by
Jan and Milton Brennan, all welcome,

BACC Senior Room, 1:00pm
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 11
Planning Board, Town Hall, 7:00pm
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 12

Country Capitalists, call 938-2787 for in-
formation

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 13

Bradford Economic Opportunities Com-
mittee, BACC, 7:00pm

February
Calendar

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 14

Bradford Community Corporation,
BACC, 7:00am

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 15

Cabin Fever Reliever Fundraiser for the
Kearsarge Area Preschool, Webb's
Field, 1:00-6:00pm

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 18

Bradford Women’s Club, “Town Reports,”
Baptist Church, 11:30am

Selectmen’s Meeting, Town Hall, 5:00pm

Conservation Commission, Town Hall,
7:00pm

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 19
Road Committee, 7:00pm
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 20

BACC Governance Board, BACC,
5:30pm
KRSD School Board, KRHS, 7:00pm

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25

Kearsarge Regional School District Fo-
rum, BACC, 7:00pm
Planning Board, Town Hall, 7:00pm

SATURDAY, MARCH 1

Voter Registration and Checklist correc-
tions, Town Hall, 11:00am-noon

Children’s Story Hour, Wednesdays at Brown Memorial Library, 10:30am
Bradford Historical Society, Old Post Office, open by appointment, call 938-5386

To list events for the March Calendar, please call Lyn Betz at 938-5029
or e-mail bradfordbridge@mcttelecom.com before February 20.

Classifieds

LIVE-IN CAREGIVER seeks position in
the Bradford area. Previously certified as
a CNA, worked at New London Hospital
Extended Care. References available.
Contact ]B Brown at

ibthemilker@aol.com

MOVING SALE. Say good-bye to the
Cowans and get a good deal, Sat., Feb. 15,
11:00 - 3:00. Furniture, kitchen items, dog
house, refrigerator, cedar siding, Antique
Pearle treadle printing press and typecase
and much more. 84 E. Washington Rd.
(802) 387-5149 for info.

To place a FREE classified ad of 40 words
or less, please call Carey Rodd at 938-2692
or email bradfordbridge@conknet.com.

DON'T WAIT

until it’s too late!

Bradford Bridge
March deadlines
Display ads February 20

Classified ads February 23
Articles February 20

See page 2 for more submission info.

GOT A GREAT PHOTO?
SHARE IT IN THE BRIDGE!




